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Conclusions 

 
Administrative matters: 

 

1. The agenda for the 25th meeting of the Technical Committee on Railways was unanimously 

approved. 

2. The TCT Secretariat welcomed the new representatives of the Technical Committee on Railways: 

o Mr. Mustafa Kovacevic from Bosnia and Herzegovina 

o Mr. Nazmi Gashi from Kosovo* 

3.  All RPs welcomed representatives of BHJZK in the role of observer. 

Experts’ Matters: 

4. The TCT Secretariat presented the final draft of the New Generation Rail Action Plan (NGRAP) 

prepared together with all Regional Partners. All remarks sent by RPs are included in the final 

version. The final draft is adopted by all RPs, and TCT will continue the procedure toward official 

adoption by the Regional Steering Committee. 

5. Following the conclusions from the previous TC on Railways, the majority of the Regional 

partners delivered the status of Annexe I.2. The rest of the RPs will submit a state of play of 

harmonising EU Rail Acquis (Annexe I.2) by 10 September 2025. In the format provided by TCT. 

6. The TCT Secretariat presented the first draft of the TEN-T report on developing the Core and 

Comprehensive Network in the Western Balkans.  All RPs will provide remarks on the presented 

materials by 20 September. 

7. ERA presented a detailed scope of activities for the next few months. Together with TCT, two 

workshops will be organised, dedicated to interoperability issues and RINF. 

8. The next Technical Committee on Railways meeting will take place in December 2025. 

Done in Sarajevo on September 03, 2025. 

 

 

(*) This designation is without prejudice to positions on status and is in line with UNSCR 1244 (1999) and the ICJ Opinion on the Kosovo 

declaration of independence. 


